PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP


Held in the conference room on Tuesday 2 July 2013
	1.
	Welcome to new members – presented by Elisabeth Hawkey
Chair - Elisabeth Hawkey, Parishes Bridge Practice Manager

            Liz Reynolds, Wey Family Practice Manager

            Janet Lake, Dr Lynch & Partners Practice Manager
            Alison Turner – IT & Support Manager (Minutes)



	2.
	Minutes of last meeting – Elisabeth Hawkey
· 2nd survey addressed requirements for increased communication /information between practices and patients.  This survey had a good response rate compared to the 1st survey.
· Online services – there are continuing problems with the registration process for the services.  Alison explained that this is being addressed at a national level with the clinical system provider, who has been told to make improvements to the registration process in order to make it easier for patients to use and be in line with the other major clinical system provider.

· TV screens continue to receive positive comments and are particularly useful for providing healthcare information.

      

	3.
	Future Action Plans - All
· Suggestion box – in place in each practice, however, no suggestions received.  

· Suggestions over the Internet – works extremely well with regular feedback off of the web sites.

· Friends Newsletter – At the last meeting suggestion was made to include the patient survey within the Friends Newsletter distribution.  However, this did not fit with the Friends planned distribution for Spring next year, whereas the patient survey will go out in the next few weeks.  The Friends newsletter can also be found on the web site (www.wbhc.org.uk)

· Patient Survey (new) – to be linked to the front page of practices’ web sites. The link to the last survey to be removed.
· Text messaging – the practices are installing a text messaging service for patients.

· Surrey Information Point –  recently installed within the main reception and gives patients information on advice services and facilities within the local area.  It’s proved particularly useful for those not possessing a computer at home.  Receptionists are available to help patients to use.

· Car Parking – the building Landlord is planning to approve the use of Parking Eye to regulate the staff section of the car park.  This area is a particular problem with patients abusing the disabled bays and double parking behind GP cars causing GPs delays to attend emergency home visits.  The use of Parking Eye’s number plate recognition cameras and notices will greatly aid the flow of the car park.
· Test results (online) – this is a Government initiative and is currently being developed by the national clinical system providers.  Its release is planned for the near future.    



	4.
	Care Quality Commission (CQC) – Liz Reynolds
GP practices are currently being inspected by the CQC.  This will be a continued process taking place every 2 years.  The CQC are looking at patient experiences that support their care, rights, access to services, cleanliness and suitability of premises.  As part of the inspection, CQC staff will talk to patients in Waiting Rooms and over the telephone.  Attendees were asked if they would consent to being contacted by the CQC and those who volunteered gave their mobile telephone numbers. 
     

	5.
	New Survey (2013/14) – Janet Lake
Attendees were handed the draft survey and asked to go through and make comments/changes.

A number of changes were agreed. Janet to update the survey and send to PPG representatives for final approval:

· Simon Parish (Wey Family Practice)

· Louise Clubley (Lynch Practice)

· Trevor Golding (Parishes Bridge Practice) 

The survey is planned to be released over the next couple of weeks.



	6.
	Any Other Business

Prescription processing queries were brought up by individuals who were advised to take up with their practice.  The 48 hour turnaround was queried by a Parishes Bridge patient and Elisabeth Hawkey explained the slight change in her practice process.  The Practice Managers advised that the Health Centre’s 48 hour policy was extremely fast compared to other local practices with a 5 day policy.

Infection Control – sanitisers and cleanliness of handrails were queried.  There are 5 sanitisers around the building for patient use and handrails are cleaned on a daily basis.  Any other infection control queries should be addressed to Elisabeth Hawkey who is the Centre’s lead on this subject.

  


